LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION
Tuesday, January 26, 2021

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT
Chairman Bill Slaughter

Vice Chairman Clay Griner
Commissioner Joyce Evans
Commissioner Scott Orenstein
Commissioner Demarcus Marshall

Commissioner Wisenbaker was not present.

Chairman Slaughter called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

INVOCATION
Commissioner Orenstein

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Commissioner Orenstein

MINUTES

The minutes were presented for the work session of January 11, 2021 and the regular session of
January 12, 2021. No changes were requested. Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to approve
the minutes as presented, Commissioner Evans second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.

APPOINTMENT

Land Bank Authority

County Manager, Paige Dukes, presented this item. Mrs. Dukes state the seat currently held by
Commissioner Joyce Evans will be expiring January 31, 2021, adding Commissioner Evans would
like to continue to serve. Chairman Slaughter recommended Commissioner Joyce Evans be
reappointed. There be no other nominations, Commissioner Evans was reappointed by acclamation.

PUBLIC HEARING

Addition to Basic Decorative Street Lighting District - Creekside West, Ph. 6 & 7 and Val Del
Villas, Planning and Zoning Director, J.D. Dillard, presented the item stating a petition was received
and verified to add thirty-eight (38) lots of Creekside West Subdivision (phase six and seven) and
sixty-two (62) lots of Val Del Villas Subdivision into the County's basic decorative street lighting
district. Mr. Dillard stated the current charge for the basic decorative street lighting is $61.50, per lot,
per year. No one spoke for or against this request. Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to



